



Sacred Heart RC Primary School 'Where Every Heart is Sacred'



Newsletter 12th July 2019

www.sacredheartschool-gorton.org.uk

Diary Dates

15 – 19th July – Health and Well Being Week 13th July – Litter Picking at Sunny Brow Park

14th July – 10.30am Mass 15th July – Sports day,

17th July - Leavers' Mass, 5pm Year 6 production of 'Rock Bottom'

19th July - 9.15am Year 6 Assembly, 2pm School closes

3rd September – Y1-Y6 return to school 4th September – Reception return to school

Please check the website regularly for any changes to events or additional events not listed.

Attendance

Nursery - 96.7% Reception - 97.5%

Class 1 - 99.3%

Class 2 - 99.3%

Class 3 - 97.6%

Class 4 - 93.7

Class 5 - 97.1%

Class 6 – 99%

Class 7 - 97.3%

Class 8- 98.1%

Whole School Attendance 97.8%

Celebration Mass

Please join us for our leavers Mass on Wednesday at 9.15am at Sacred Heart Church.

Health and Well Being Week

Next week will be health and well being week and the children will take part in a vast range of sporting and well being activities. All children can wear their PE kit all week.

Accelerated Reader

Awarded to Class 7 for reading an amazing 201,042 words this week.



Super Reader Trophy

Awarded to Class 6 for passing 28 guizzes.

Stars of	of the	Week
----------	--------	------



Lunchtime VIPs



Nurs: Chidera

Rec: Zosia, Esme

Class 1: Amelia, Ifu

Class2: Kai, Cindy

Class 3: Evan, Iyanu

Class 4: Kamsi, Bernard

Class5:Ursula,Danielle

Class 6: Tadi, Alice

Class 7: Temi, Eid

Class 8:Michelle,

Nurs:Willow,Genova

Rec: Alissa, Kaelan

Class 1: Muna

Class 2: Kai

Class 3: Daniel

Class 4: Adesuwa

Class 5: Malise

Class 6: Kade

Class 7: Lan

Class 8: Rhianne,

Meschac

















Where Every Heart is Sacred'

Extra Special Notice

Baby Boom

I'm sure you have all noticed that a very special time is ahead for some of our teachers.

Mrs Brooks, Mrs Halls and Mrs Enright are all due to have babies during the summer along with our Caritas family worker, Rosie Shevlin. So, you can imagine the excitement!

They will all begin their maternity leave next Friday and we look forward to hearing their happy news throughout August and September. I'm sure you will join the whole school community in praying for them during this time and wishing them lots of happiness as the weeks, months and years unfold. All our wonderful teachers, including Mrs Botham and Mrs Bancroft, who are already on maternity leave, will be returning to us after they have taken some valuable time off school to love and care for their babies. **Mrs O'Dwyer and Mr Jordan**

We must also congratulate Mrs O'Dwyer and Mr Jordan as they move on to new challenges within their careers. Mr Jordan will begin a new post at St Matthew's in Moston as Transition Leader and Mrs O'Dwyer will begin her post as a Deputy Headteacher at All Saints School in Sale. Both teachers have made a significant impact on the development of the school and on the lives of hundreds of children and the wider community. They both deserve these new opportunities in the recognition of their skills, compassion and dedication to Catholic education. They are ready to take on new roles and make a difference to even more young lives throughout the Diocese and beyond, serving God as they know best. I personally would like to thank both Mr Jordan and Mrs O'Dwyer for all they have given to our wonderful school community, for their support personally to me, and for their friendship. Congratulations and thank you for being an Inspiration to us all. I'm certain they will always be friends of Sacred Heart.

Good Bye and Thank You

Goodbye to Miss Irwin who is moving back to Belfast, which is her home city. We thank her for all she has done in teaching our Nursery children. She has quickly become a valued member of staff and we wish her lots of luck in her new role in Belfast.

Thank you also to Miss Mabey who has been supporting some of our children in Class 5 over the past two terms. Miss Mabey is a talented musician and has been offered a place at the prestigious Sharpe Academy to continue her studies in music and the arts. We wish her every success for the future.

















Welcome

September will be an exciting time when we will embrace this opportunity to welcome new people into our community who can contribute to different experiences and opportunities for us all. Please support our school community by welcoming the following teachers in September.

Mrs Garrett is an experienced and outstanding teacher and she is relocating from London. She has vast experience of working with primary aged children and is looking forward to living and working in Manchester.

Miss Garland is an experienced early years practitioner and has lots of experience working with early years children. She enjoys music and is excited about her new teaching post at Sacred Heart.

Miss Briggs used to be a pupil at Sacred Heart and we are very proud that she is returning as a qualified teacher. Miss Briggs has experience of teaching early years and KS1. She is also a fabulous dance teacher. She will be covering maternity leave.

Miss Geary is a qualified teacher and she is due to return from America this month after spending some months working as a counsellor and supporting other young counsellors in their role. Miss Geary has experience of teaching primary aged children.

Miss Rattigan is a girl guide Leader, a brass band player and a class teacher with experience of teaching children in both KS1 and KS2.

Miss Leadbetter was a trainee teacher at Sacred Heart and completed her main teaching practice here. We are very proud that she is now a fully qualified teacher and will be joining us again in September.

Miss Hussain has had lots of experience teaching in primary schools. She is looking forward to joining the Sacred Heart Team as she covers a maternity leave.

I hope you will all continue to offer your dedicated support to the school, children and the all the staff team.

Please join us at Mass on Wednesday at 9.15am when we will give thanks for another wonderful school year and all the gifts that have come along with it. We will also pray for all our mums to be, our Year 6 leavers and Mr Jordan and Mrs O'Dwyer; that the future is full of love, hope, success and peace.

God bless, Mrs Walker











